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October 13, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
This letter transmits a motion for King County Council review and approval that will serve as confirmation and legal documentation of the selections King County is required to provide to the United States Secretary of Agriculture regarding the Secure Rural Schools and Community Self-determination Act of 2000, as reauthorized.  The selections will be transmitted to the Washington State Association of Counties (WSAC) by November 7, 2008 to be compiled with all other Washington counties to meet the federal government required date of November 15, 2008. 
The United States Congress adopted Public Law (P.L.) 110-343 in early October 2008, which includes a reauthorization of, and amendments to, PL 106-393, the Secure Rural Schools and Community Self-determination Act of 2000.  This act provides funding to eligible counties in Washington for Title I, II, and III provided to schools, roads, and county/state forestry programs.  Each county receiving funds has been required to annually elect the percentages for Title II and Title III.  

In order to meet the submittal date of November 7 to the WSAC, a letter will be transmitted later this week for joint signature by the King County Executive and the King County Council Chair that outlines the selections made and approved for King County which will maximize the funding received for the roads and forestry programs in King County.  Once this motion is approved, it will be forwarded to the WSAC and filed with the Secretary of Agriculture.  
The motion attached provides the selections made on behalf of King County as follows:

· First, King County elects to receive full funding; and
· Second, King County will allocate 85 percent of the full payment to Title 1, eight percent to Title II and seven percent to Title III.

This letter and motion are provided separately from the 2009 Executive Proposed Budget submitted on October 13, 2008 to the King County Council due to the congressional approval occurring in early October 2008.  In anticipation of receiving Title I funding, the Roads Division in the Department of Transportation requested a capital improvement project to be funded by the expected Title I receipts.  The Forestry Program in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources did request additional appropriation for the Firewise Program in 2009 using the existing remaining fund balance.  These projects are included in the 2009 Executive Proposed Capital Improvement Program (CIP) Budget.  No other agencies have programmed any of the recently adopted funds in the 2009 budget.   

Please contact Bob Cowan, Director of the Office of Management and Budget, at 

206-296-3434, if you need additional information.  

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure
cc:
King County Councilmembers
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Kathy Creahan, Forestry and Agriculture Programs Manager, ORRP, WLRD, DNRP

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB

Sid Bender, Capital Program Supervisor, OMB
Evelyn Wise, Budget Analyst, Capital Section, OMB
